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Tockington, Old Down, Lower Hazel, Awkley, Ingst, Aust, Elberton and Littleton upon Severn 

 

FFrroomm  tthhee  EEddiittoorr  
The contents of this December edition present a 
picture of a community which is gradually returning 
to normal – whatever that is these days!  

We have got details of several seasonal activities 
which will, I am sure, make people feel increasingly 
‘Christmassy’ as the month goes on. You can buy 
your Christmas Tree from Olveston School, support 
Santa’s Bike Sleigh as it travels around Olveston, 
follow the Elf Trail, complete our Christmas quiz, go 
to a Christmas Market and join in with Carol 
Singing in either the White Hart, Olveston, or St. 
Mary’s (or both!). In addition, the lovely Advent 
Windows, placed around Olveston, will start to be 
lit from December 1st. 

So, as 2021 draws to a close, all of us who work 
together to produce and deliver Meeting Point wish 
you a Merry Christmas and a Happy and Healthy 
New Year.  

The cover this month is by the late 
Kate Hickman, and a collage of all the year’s 
covers is on the centre pages. 

Meeting Point   Founded in 1976 by the Anglican and 
Methodist churches in Olveston, near Bristol. 

Meeting Point magazine and Meeting Point Directory are online at the 
Community Website:  www.olvestonandaust.com 

EEDDIITTOORR::    
MMaarreelliinn  OOrrrr--EEwwiinngg  
Courtlands 
Olveston 
Bristol BS35 4DU 
Tel: 01454 610081 
meetingpointeditor@ 
gmail.com 

AASSSSIISSTTAANNTT  EEDDIITTOORR::  
AAnnggeellaa  WWiilllliiaammss  
Ashlea 
Haw Lane 
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Bristol BS35 4EG 
Tel 01454 612850 
meetingpointmagazine@ 
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Publication date 
1st of each month 

Material for January 2022 
to the Editor or Deputy Editor 
by 6th December 2021. 

 

01454 418259 

www.thornburychiropractic.co.uk 

Wishing you a Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New 

Year from all the team 

 

Chiropractic 
Acupuncture 

Holistic Massage 
Open Monday to Saturday 

Top-to-Tail  
Housekeeping

Trading  
Standards  
Accredited

• Professional
• Dependable
• Comprehensive service

Felina  
Contract Cleaning 

01454 201562
07790 050187
cleaning@felina.biz
www.felina.biz
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Our Shop is open Tuesday to 
Saturday ~ 9.00am to 5.00pm 

Taking walk in and phone orders  

Delivering to BS35 and 
surrounding areas ~ Tuesday to 
Saturday from 9.00am to 5.00pm  

Holding socially distanced 
meetings for weddings and 
memorials should you wish to 
discuss plans 

Please call for prices or pop into 
the Shop in The Arcade, 
Thornbury 
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Beautiful 
flowers for any 
occasion… 

t: 01454 416111 
e: flowers@joliesfleurs.co.uk 
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Vicarage Farm 
 Holistic Therapy Centre 

 

Hypnotherapy 
 

A safe and effective treatment: to  
remove stress, anxiety, depression 
and phobias.  Allowing positive and  

powerful changes in your life. 
Tel 01454 614390  

www.vicaragefarm.org 
 

BBrriinnggiinngg  bbaallaannccee  bbaacckk  
iinnttoo  yyoouurr  lliiffee..    

  OOffffeerriinngg  aa  wwiiddee  rraannggee  ooff  
HHoolliissttiicc  TTrreeaattmmeennttss. 

 

Santa’s Bike Sleigh       Ruth Gale 
 

On Sunday 19th of December, the Santa Bike Sleigh will be collecting locally 
for the North Bristol Food Bank. Last year (see above) Santa and his helpers 
collected 45kg of donations from Olveston residents and this year we hope to 
top that figure. 
 
The bike sleigh will travel around Olveston to collect your donations. (Look out 
for a Facebook post on the Olveston village page, which will show a link to 
follow the progress live.)  
 
Route 
1. Start 17:30 from Olveston village hall 
2. Down into the village and collect from The Green 
3. Denys Court 
4. Along New Road and The Street to Vicarage Lane 
5. Up Vicarage Lane (halfway) and through the park to Laxton, Russet and 
Bramley (front of houses) 
6. Up Orchard rise  
7. Down Haw Lane 
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Divine
B a t h r o o m s  &  W e t  R o o m s

07584 666154
Email: info@divinebathrooms.co.uk

Web: divinebathrooms.co.uk

MD Aerials
T: 01454 418 341 M: 07817 304 236

Call Michael Dagger 

mike@mdaerials.co.uk
www.mdaerials.co.uk

Freeview – Freesat – Sky – DAB Aerials

Wall mounting LCD & Plasma
televisions setting up & tuning

The route may not take in all streets but has been designed to keep riders 
safe and cover maximum area in the designated time. If you’re not on the 
route, please feel free to meet us at the start to donate. Donations can also be 
left in the designated donation box at 30 Orchard Rise, or 19 The Green. 
 
Suggested items for donations include chocolates, festive crackers, sponge 
puddings, festive cake, tinned potatoes, mince pies, custard, stuffing, gravy, 
long life UHT milk, Christmas paper plates  
 
Everyone is welcome to join Santa on their bike.  
Safety lights and helmets are required, costumes and fairy lights are optional. 
 
Many thanks 
Santa x 

 

Christmas Tree Sale 
Nordman Fir Super Premium Christmas Trees, supplied by Frenchay Forestry, 
will be on sale at Olveston School on Friday 3rd December 2.30pm - 5.30pm 
and Saturday 4th December 9am -10.30am  

Size cm Size ft Price 

150-175cm 5ft £35.00 

175-200cm 6ft £40.00 

200-225cm 7ft £45.00 
 

Please pre-order your Christmas tree by emailing: 
foospta@gmail.com or contacting the School Office on 
01454 613299 

By buying your Christmas tree through us, you are helping to 
raise much needed funds for the school. Thank you. 

 

 



Page 6 Page 7

Well Done Nick! Hannah Cameron

1st Olveston Group Scout Leader, Clive Sandrey, presented Nick Gingell (or 
as we know him at Cubs, Shere-Khan) with his Wood Badge - a superb 
accomplishment. Since September 1919, volunteers in the Scouts have been 
awarded this badge once they have completed their leader training.

Nick completed his training and some additional rifle-shooting instructor 
training prior to the first lockdown so, although this presentation is much later 
than any would have wished, all of us at Cubs and 1st Olveston Scout Group 
are delighted his volunteer work has been formally recognised by Scouts.

More information about young people joining Beavers, Cubs, Scouts, or adults 
becoming involved in 1st Olveston Scout Group, can be found here:
1stolveston.scoutsites.org.uk

Stop Press: The Olveston Elves are back!
The Elf trail will once again be running from 4th December to 1st January. This 
year we are collecting cash donations for the Friends of Olveston School 
charity. Our St Mary’s Church Elf will also be happy to receive any donations 
of food for the Trussel Trust Food Bank. Any questions, please 
email: elvesofolveston@gmail.com. Thank you. 
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Top quality Nursing  
and Residential Care

Beech House Care Home 
provides excellence in 
all aspects of care for all 
our residents, offering the 
best in nursing care for 
the elderly and residential 
care for people with a 
diagnosis of dementia.

• beautiful gardens
• purpose built homes with 

24/7 air circulation
• spacious rooms and wide 

corridors
• top quality chefs
• television with DVD and 

telephone in each room

• wheelchair provision at  
no additional cost

• high technology baths  
and walk-in showers

• regular minibus trips
• programme of interesting 

and stimulating activities

Our unique care service includes:

To arrange a visit, telephone 01454 412266 
For more information see www.bristolcarehomes.co.uk

Beech House
✩

RECENTLY RATED Outstanding by Care Quality  Commission

COMPANION 
AND

DRIVING SERVICE

Now taking bookings in your area!
•  For people of all ages unable to drive but 

wish to remain independent
•  Supported trips to the doctor, hospital, 

shops, bank, hairdresser, vet, etc.
•  Social outings, holidays, help at home 

and much, much more
• DBS checked and First-Aid trained
• Dementia friendly
• Wheelchair Accessible Vehicle
• Fully Licensed

To book your Daisy
07951 079 558 / 0333 014 6211

northbristol@drivingmissdaisy.co.uk 
www.drivingmissdaisy.co.uk

Friends of St Mary’s 
 
The prize winners in the November draw, held on 4th November 2021 were: 
 
Amount Number Name 
£150 192 Mr P Phillips, Olveston  
£75 369 Mrs E Screen, Rudgeway 
£25 457 Mr S Webb, Olveston 
£25 248 Mr M Huke, Olveston 
£25 539 Dr M Wright, Olveston 
£25 588 Mrs M Shurmer, Olveston 
£20 169 Mrs K Hughes, Olveston 
£20 565 Mr R Lloyd, Tockington 
£20 224 Mr & Mrs R Panes, Olveston 
£20 448 Mr M Belsten, Olveston 
£10 221 Mrs S Pearce, Ingst 
£10                   409                    Mr C Fairhead, Oldbury-on-Severn 
 
If you are not yet a member and wish to join the lottery, please telephone 
Andy Phillips on 01454 614890 or email andisp28@hotmail.co.uk. 
 
Don’t forget, if you’re not in, you can’t win! 
 

Monday Movies at St 
Mary's 
 

Our next film*, to be shown on Monday 6th December, will be a "who dunnit?". 
Starring Daniel Craig and many other luminaries, this British film was made in 
2019 and is in the Agatha Christie style with many suspects, lots of red 
herrings, twists and turns and is a very entertaining film. 

Then, on Monday 20th December, there is a showing of a true British 
Christmas classic. Re-telling the story of Scrooge and starring Alistair Sim, the 
film was produced in 1951. There have been other, later, films which approach 
the subject in a similar way, but none gets anywhere near the original. 

Everyone is welcome, admission is free. Doors open at 7pm and the films start 
at 7:30pm. There is a licensed bar, tea and coffee and a half time interval. If 
you want to leave a donation to help with our costs, it is always appreciated. 

 *We are not allowed to disclose the titles of films due to licensing restrictions. 
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Alveston Repair Café Peter Waller

Thank you to all those from the Olveston area who supported our Repair Café 
in Alveston on 16th October. Of the 55 items brought to us, we repaired or 
gave repair advice on 28 and have repaired a further 10 since then. 

The next Alveston Repair Café is on 19th February 2022.
10am – 12noon at St Helen’s Church, Alveston. 

Severnside Wednesday Club (SWC) 
For the past 35 years, a team of willing volunteers has run a Day Centre for 
the over 60s (in reality the over 80s), providing a hot lunch and an opportunity 
for socialising every Wednesday at Easter Compton Village Hall. The club 
closed during the pandemic and would like to reopen. For various reasons the 
club has insufficient volunteer helpers and is likely to close without a
considerable boost to its helper numbers.

Can you help?
SWC runs from 8.30am to 1.30pm every Wednesday but assisting for, say, a
couple of hours within that period would be a real help. No special skills are 
required, just an ability to help older members of our community, the hot lunch 
is provided by an external caterer. The role does not involve any form of 
personal care. If you are interested in helping and would like more information,
please email severnsidewednesdayclub@gmail.com
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THE WHITE HART INN
Olveston

Traditional 17th Century English Pub

Catering for Parties and Functions
Wide variety of cask & keg beers

Skittle alley & pool table available
Book now for Skittle Matches

Award winning courtyard garden

Telephone: 01454 612175Telephone: 01454 612175

Frontline Martial Arts 
Traditional Martial Arts / Taekwondo 

Mighty Mites (under 10’s): Fridays 4.30-5.15pm at 
Juniors (ages 10-13): Mondays 7.15-8.15pm 

Adults/over 13’s: Mondays 8.15-9.45pm 
at Alveston Youth Centre 

Tel: 07771 692222 
www.frontline-ma.co.uk

For all aspects of carpentry 

Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Fencing, 
Decking, Stairs, Timber frame etc.

Call Craig on 07970 514409
(or, if busy)

email: craigyoung0308@live.co.uk

SEVERN SIDE TAXIS
SIX SEAT COMFORT

AIR CONDITIONED CAR

RING STEVE WARD

07879 601011

HOSPITALS 
EVENINGS OUT

AIRPORTS
BUS STATIONS

Farmer’s Bishop Marelin Orr-Ewing 

At our meeting to discuss this December edition of the magazine, somebody 
suggested a ‘Festive Recipe’ might be a good idea. Mincemeat and Christmas 
Pudding recipes were rejected as both of these should have been made last 
month…………. however, a mulled drink to share with friends and family was 
considered a good idea. At this point, our Treasurer remembered a drink 
called Farmer’s Bishop which was around during his 1950s American 
childhood. When he got home, he even found the recipe, which he’d written on 
the back of an envelope well over thirty years ago.

Now, bearing in mind that in America, apple cider is actually a non-alcoholic, 
unfiltered apple juice, this recipe for 50 drinks would still have packed a punch 
with its three bottles of apple brandy (known also as applejack) at around 92o

proof.

The recipe, below, dates from 1951 and gives quantities for 24 people. As it is 
also of American origin, I’m guessing the cider referred to is the non-alcoholic
version and Somerset Cider Brandy, or Calvados from France, could 
substitute for the Apple Brandy.

 6 oranges
 around 4 dozen whole cloves
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Working locally since 2003. An experienced 
heating and plumbing engineer. For a no  
obligation quote please call Mike       
Mob: 07554 825813 Tel: 01454 613780 

Severnside 
Heating & Plumbing 
 Installations
 Servicing
 Repairs
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BOARS HEAD 
AUST 
01454 632278 

 
• Your local friendly Village pub 
• Open 7 days a week 
• Food Served from 12.00pm to 9pm every day 
• 1st Friday of the month is Quiz Night 
• Breakfast Available 
• Chefs Table Food Experience 
• Parties Catered for 
• Open Log Fires 
• Real Ales and Premium drinks available 
• 5 star Food Hygiene rating  

 
MAIN ROAD, AUST, BS35 4AX 

 

“The Friendly pub 
where you arrive as 
our Guest and leave 

as our Friend” 

BBaabbyy  aanndd  TTooddddlleerr  MMuussiicc!!    
 

 
 

Have fun and enjoy music with your child 
Meet others and share music as well as a cuppa and maybe cake 

Suitable for ages from 0-4 with a supporting adult of any age 

 

 

10:30am Wednesdays in Severn Beach Village 
Hall 

£2-5 for an hour session dependent on 
numbers 

 
 

FFI Contact Janet Harrison janet_harrison@outlook.com  or 07562 212435 or turn up 
to a session 

 

 

 1 bottle apple brandy
 2 tablespoons sugar
 1/2 gallon cider
 1 teaspoon ground cinnamon
 1/4 teaspoon ground cloves
 1/4 teaspoon ground nutmeg

Stick each orange with 8 
cloves and bake them whole 
in a slow oven for one hour.
Place them in a heated 
punch bowl and prick them 
well with a fork. Heat the 
apple brandy in a saucepan 
until warm, be careful - 
especially if you’re using a 
gas stove - and pour over
the oranges then sprinkle 
with the sugar. While 
warming the brandy, heat
the cider to almost boiling. 
Take 1/2 cup of the cider 
and mix the remaining 
spices in it, then set it aside. Carefully light the brandy using a sugar cube 
soaked with a bit of the brandy, place it in the bowl of a long-handled spoon, 
light it and then stand back while placing the burning cube in the boozy punch. 
Let it burn for a few seconds, then add the hot cider to extinguish the flames; 
stir in the cup of spiced cider. 

Old Down Cricket Club Tony Gardner 
07889 727729

150 Club Winners November 2021:

£50 Ian Bradly
£15 Andrew Kitchen
£5 Dave Gardner

Latest £25 Bonus Ball Winners:

16/10/21 Roger Riggs

Up the Down!
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A great venue for :

• Fitness
• Parties
• Public  events
• Music & Dance

Check availability & book online at   www.olvestonparishhall.co.uk

07780 515317

“Our newly decorated  Hall”

Seasons Greetings
A4 Personalised Calendars

Just send us 12 images and we’ll 
professionally print them.

£12.00 for 1

£20.00 for 2

£25.00 for 3 

Personalised Christmas Cards
Choose a design you like and send 

us your photo and wording.

Pack of 10 cards for £9.99  

01454 631289      
info@motionprinting.co.uk          
www.motionprinting.co.uk

 

The Octopus Pantomime is Back! 
Oh yes it is!  Octopus Drama Group is delighted to announce that we will be 
back treading the boards at Porch House (Christ the King Church Hall) in 
January 2022. We will be performing a brand-new version of the pantomime 
favourite, Aladdin. 

Written and directed by the multi-talented Alison Bagnall (she also designs 
and makes the costumes), this will be a bright, colourful, full of fun production 
set in downtown Peking. Widow Twanky and her two offspring, Aladdin and 
Wishee Washee, who run The Squee-ki-Clean laundry, will help to ‘Wash 
Away’ the winter blues and bring you some ‘Comfort’ on a dark winter’s night.   

Of course, a panto wouldn’t be a panto without the evil villain and Peter James 
as Abanazar will make sure there is plenty of opportunity to boo and hiss - he 
loves it! A beautiful princess, a handsome leading man, genies, comic 
policemen and cheeky villagers are all there to help make this production a 
wonderful winter tonic. We will also be introducing a baby dragon who, sadly, 
has no name. We’re hoping the audience will help to find a suitable name for 
him. 

Aladdin will be at Christ the King 
Church Hall, Castle Street, January 
11th - 14th at 7.30pm and Saturday 
15th January at 11am and 3pm. 

Tickets will go on sale on 1st 
December at Thornbury Garden 
Shop on the High Street. Tickets 
will be £8 and £6 for children up to 
the age of18 years.  

This year we will be having an 
extra Tuesday performance as our 
seating numbers have been 
reduced due to Covid social 
distancing.  

So, may I be so ‘Bold’ as to 
suggest that you get your tickets  
quickly, before they all ‘Vanish’? 

 

Jon Baskerville as Aladdin and Abi 
Baskerville as Princess Yasmine 
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Bristol Carriage Masters

- Religious or non-religious funerals
- Bespoke funerals for burial or cremation 
- Fully guaranteed pre-paid funeral plans

- Direct cremations 

177 Crow Lane, Henbury, Bristol, BS10 7DR
Telephone: 0117 950 8066

Website: www.bcm-funerals.co.uk
Email: admin@bcm-funerals.co.uk

‘Indawes 
- Outdawes’

Decorating and 
Home Improvements

Painting  |  Wall Papering
Floor Laying

Martin Dawes    07720 509653    
martin.dawes@live.com

 

Where next for OPTA? 
Like most other local organisations, OPTA has had an enforced break from 
regular activities due to the pandemic: a planned trip to France in spring 2020 
was cancelled and there have been no fundraising events of any kind for 
nearly two years. 

This pause has given the committee a chance to think about how to take 
OPTA forward into 2022 and beyond. We have been twinned with Bréhan, 
which is a village in Brittany, for over twenty years and there is no way that we 
want to change that. However, we need to consider whether we should carry 
on with our programme of annual visits to and from France or change the way 
in which we function.  

 Should we make use of IT and keep our links with Bréhan alive by 
sending annual or bi-annual newsletters rather than visits? 

 Could we facilitate links between the primary schools in Olveston and 
Bréhan? 

 Is there a role for us to encourage, and where necessary support, 
homestays for young people from either village who wish to improve 
their French or English? 

 Our fundraising events over the years have been quite popular, with 
the Annual Wine Challenge being quite a ‘money-spinner’. Should we 
extend our twinning remit? For instance, we might ‘twin’ with a village 
in the developing world and use the money we raise to help with 
projects in this new location? 

OPTA members will be contacted to gather their views on new ideas or 
developments, and we will be holding an AGM in early 2022, probably 
February.  

In the meantime, if any readers would like to comment or make suggestions 
for the AGM to consider, please contact OPTA via: 
meetingpointeditor@gmail.com. 
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People Can’t Work Without Tools! 
Thornbury Rotary Club, along with other Rotary clubs, has 

been supporting “Tools for Self Reliance” for many years. It is a 
UK based charity working to help relieve poverty in Africa by 

renovating and sending redundant tools to them. They then work 
with local African organisations to deliver a programme of tools 

and training that brings about effective and sustainable 
change for carpenters, builders, blacksmiths, artisans and 
their communities. Primary countries they work in are Ghana, 

Malawi, Sierra Leone, Uganda and Zambia. 
So, if you have tools you no longer require, please contact 

Rotarian 

Robin Cole-Morgan on 01454 414281 
He will arrange to pick up the tools and take them away at a time 

that suits everyone. 

What you could declutter and donate: 
Garden Tools and Workshop Tools (for example, spanners, 

screwdrivers, chisels, planes, and hammers). They can be hand 
tools or powered. 
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Green Force 
Did you know……… that methane 
is a gas made up of carbon and hydrogen?  

It is a greenhouse gas and contributes to 
global warming. Cutting back on methane 
emissions is essential if COP26 is going to 
achieve its aim of sticking to 1.5% increase 
in global warming by 2030. At Glasgow last 
month the Global Methane Pledge was 

agreed. Reducing methane is quicker than reducing carbon dioxide. Methane 
emissions arise from fuels agriculture and human food waste. 

Have you thought of………..cutting back on food waste?   

With the Christmas Festive Season coming up perhaps it would be an idea to 
make an effort not to overstock our fridges and not to leave food on our plates. 
That will surely help to begin to repair our climate and planet. Every little effort 
adds to the whole. Action is better than words. 

Members of the Green Force group wish everyone a Happy Christmas and 
renewed hope for our planet. 

Free Flu Jabs for Carers  
Local charity, Carers Support Centre, is keen to remind unpaid carers that 
they are entitled to a free flu jab. Flu is an unpredictable virus that can cause 
mild or unpleasant illness in most people. However, it can cause severe illness 
among vulnerable groups. If you are the main carer for an elderly or disabled 
person who may be put at risk if you fall ill, you should be offered a free flu 
jab.  

GP practices have advised that they are offering flu jabs in the usual way, 
despite Covid-19. However, this year everyone over 50 will be offered a free 
flu jab and other categories of people also eligible for a free flu jab 
include carers, those who are pregnant and those with certain health 
conditions. Call your GP surgery to get your free flu jab. 

Carers Support Centre provides support, information and advice to carers of 
all ages living in the Bristol and South Gloucestershire areas. 
Contact CarersLine on 0117 965 2200 or 
email carersline@carerssupportcentre.org.uk.  
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Domestic, Commercial 
and Industrial Installations 

All electrics for new build, extensions and 
alterations to satisfy mandatory Building 
Regulations. Landlords safety inspections   

Portable Appliance Testing (PAT) 
Electrical and electronic service and repair 
For 24 hour call-out service available please 

call  Peter Jones: Tel: 07880 858785 
Email:  pete.livewire@blueyonder.co.uk 

Local number Tel: 01454 613482 
Visit our web site at 

livewire-electrics.co.uk 

Parish Players present Calamity 
Jane!  
 
The Parish Players are looking forward to returning to the stage this February 
half term with their production of Calamity Jane. The show is based on the 
classic 1953 film starring Doris Day and Howard Keele, with its lively musical 
score and numbers such as ‘Deadwood Stage’, ‘Windy City’, ‘The Black Hills 
of Dakota’, ‘Higher than a Hawk’ and ‘Secret Love’. The film was inspired by 
the life of American frontierswoman Martha Jane Cannary (pictured below) 
and was adapted for the stage in 1961.  
 

 
 

Performances of this Parish Players’ production will be presented over four 
nights from Wednesday 23rd to Saturday 26th February 2022. Once again, 
the show is the product of a creative team led by experienced and hard-
working director Linda Evans. You are in for a treat, and we expect tickets to 
sell like hot cakes. So, make a note in your diary!  This year we will be selling 
tickets for the show from the Methodist Church Hall, 2 The Street, Olveston. 
Tickets will go on sale on Saturday 15th January (9.30–11.00am) and after 
that will be available from the Box Office (details in the January issue). 
 
We’re hoping Covid-19 won’t affect our plans, but we’ll keep you up to date 
with any changes on our Facebook page at: 
www.facebook.com/OlvestonParishPlayers. 
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Meeting Point

September 2021

January 2021

Meeting Point

February 2021

Meeting Point
Meeting Point

March 2021

Meeting Point

July 2021

Meeting Point

August 2021

Meeting Point

June 2021

Meeting Point

October 2021

Meeting Point

November 2021

Meeting Point

December 2021

Meeting Point

April 2021

Meeting Point

May 2021
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www.premier-homecare.com
0117 959 2013

• Short and long term home help
• Flexible hours
• Bespoke care support
• Highly trained and reliable carers
• Personal Care
• From cleaning to 24 hour Live-In care

Delivering the highest 
standards of homecare 
in South Gloucestershire 
for 14 years

Call today for help with a loved one

Premier Homecare is the leading homecare 
provider in North Bristol and South Gloucestershire, 
having cared for over 2,000 families, ensuring 
they are safe, healthy and looked after

Tockington Manor School and Nursery 
for boys and girls aged 2 to 13 years

We’re open for socially-distanced private tours 

Call to book your private tour or 1:2:1 video call: 01454 613229

Come for a tour and discover our small friendly 
classes, enviable success rate in securing senior 
school places, wrap around care and dedicated 
nursery facilities.
If you’re considering a school place for your
child in September 2021 please contact us
        to arrange a private tour. 

Rotary Club of Thornbury 
Celebrates 50 years        Adrian Dennis 

This year marks a major achievement for The Rotary Club of Thornbury, as it 
is celebrating its 50th Anniversary, having received its charter from Rotary 
International on 31st August 1971. 50 years ago, the event was celebrated at a 
Charter Dinner held at the Ship Hotel in Alveston. The 2021 Gala Dinner at the 
Aztec Hotel was enjoyed by around 100 guests, including past members of the 
club, present members, members from several other clubs and their partners.  

On behalf of his club, Paul Glover, President of Thornbury Rotary, welcomed 
all the guests and introduced the main speaker for the evening, Donna 
Wallbank, former RIBI President (Rotary International in Great Britain and 
Ireland). Paul added that Thornbury Rotary was privileged to have two founder 
members attending the celebrations, Nigel Dawes and Maurice Stagg, both of 
whom are still active members of the club. Nigel and Maurice received a round 
of applause for their combined loyal service of 100 years.  

 
L-R Maurice Stagg, Paul Glover, Nigel Dawes 

Paul presented a brief picture of the club and its activities, including service to 
the two Thornbury Secondary Schools (Castle School and Marlwood) with 
public speaking competitions (in the early years), mock interviews, Young 
Musicians in both the Avon and South Cotswold Competitions, with several 
successfully going forward to the District and Regional stages, Young 
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Come rain or shine, 
                  estate 
agents have the 
experience and 
knowledge to take 
you smoothly through 
the moving process.

53 High Street | Thornbury | BS35 2AR
01454 279734   |  sales@lisacosta.co.uk  |  lisacosta.co.uk  

Please note; If your property is currently on the market, the terms and conditions  of your
Existing agency agreement must be considered before instructing ourselves.

The agent 
for all seasons

Photographers and Young Chef, again with local winners progressing to the 
following rounds. Up to twelve local Primary Schools have regularly taken part 
in Thornbury Rotary’s annual Youth Speaks Competition. The club also 
actively supports and has had a long association with the annual ‘Thornbury in 
Bloom’ competition. 
 
Internationally, the club has secured Rotary Matching Grants for water 
projects in Kenya, Nepal and Burkina Faso. In 1981 Thornbury twinned with 
the Rotary Club of Barbezieux in France and bi-annual visits were enjoyed for 
many years. The club has always been active on the End Polio Now 
campaign, even purchasing an Iron Lung for display, to raise awareness and 
funds at events. 
 
Since the first Thornbury Rotary Swimarathon in 1986 (the main fundraiser) 
the club has raised around half a million pounds to date. This has allowed the 
club to donate between £12,000 and £17,000 each year to various charities 
such as Alzheimer’s Society, Carers Support Centre and Jigsaw, together with 
many other national and local charities over the years. When Swimarathon 
2021 had to be cancelled, the club created an alternative socially distanced 
fundraising event within the Thornbury Community, known as Thornbury 
Walkathon. This event raised over £10,000 to support charities and good 
causes. Thornbury Rotary hopes to hold the event again in the future. 
Recently, the club stepped in to run the Annual Welsh Choir Concert, a 
highlight of the social calendar in Thornbury. 
 

The club has made several changes to make it more attractive for new 
membership and retention. It is now less formal, meeting just twice a month in 
Thornbury. Members can join meetings either physically or via Zoom. Looking 
to the future, Thornbury Rotary is keen to attract younger members, whatever 
gender and background. To that end, a satellite club has been formed called 
Thornbury Rotary Network (TRN), with the hope of attracting a more diverse 
and younger group of community members, who are still working, rather than 
retired.  

Rotary will continue to support the communities of Thornbury and surrounding 
villages for many years to come. The hope is that membership of Thornbury 
Rotary Network will become more and more established over time and very 
active in the community. Anyone interested in joining can contact Nico Sialelli 
via mobile: 07871 795846 or by emailing 
ThornburyRotaryNetwork@gmail.com. More details are available on the 
website: www.thornbury-rotary-network.org.uk. 

Anyone interested in the Rotary Club of Thornbury can visit their website: 
www.ThornburyRotary.org or follow the Club on Facebook and Twitter, 
@ThornburyRotary. 
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Paul Whittaker
BATHROOMS & WETROOMS

DESIGN . SUPPLY . INSTALLATION

Tel: 07879 666221 . Website: www.paulwhittakerbathrooms.co.uk

Alveston Gardens Association  
 
‘Out and About’ - A visit to a variety of 
gardens with Roland Harley 
 
7.30pm in Alveston Jubilee Hall   
Monday 3rd January 2022 
 
All welcome – Visitors (£3) 
 
 

 

Art in Isolation                       Sandy Shaw and Sue Farr 

On the weekend of 16th and 17th October we had a wonderful exhibition of art 
in St Mary’s Church, largely demonstrating how 21 people had occupied 
themselves during the lockdowns in 2020, and subsequent months. We had 
paintings, beautiful quilts (which quite stole the show), photographs (which we 
want to see more of), felt cacti and flower arrangements. A steady flow of 
people came to have a look and enjoy the talent displayed, raising £150 for St 
Mary’s. 

If we say we will do it again next year, will you start work now? 

Christmas Market 
 
Saturday 11th December 
Dawes Yard - opposite the Village Shop 
3pm - 5.30pm 
 
Come and enjoy: 

 Mulled Wine and Mince Pies 
 Carol Singers  
 Numerous stalls for last minute gifts 
 Bran Tub and other entertainments. 

 
Any offers of crafts that people have made and wish to sell all welcome. 
£20 donation to Church funds for any stall booked. 
 
Any questions? Please contact Sue Farr 614861 or Sandy Shaw 612781 
To book a stall. Please contact Sandy Shaw   
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New Road, Olveston, BS35 4DX

01454 202030

•	 All makes servicing 
and repairs

•	 Petrol and Diesel 
MOT Testing

•	 Tyres, Exhausts 
and Batteries

•	 Air Conditioning 
•	 Latest Bosch     

On-Board 
Diagnostics

•	 Vehicle Sales

                                                    

News from St 
Mary’s            
          Debbie Harries 
 
Sunday December 5th 6pm  
Please join us for a special service of 
Advent Carols and thanksgiving for the 

tower restoration. This will be followed by wine and canapés  
 
Toy Service  
On Sunday December 12th at 4.30pm we will be holding our toy service. This 
will be led by the Easton Salvation Army Brass Band. You are invited to bring 
presents for children and teenagers who wouldn’t otherwise receive any 
Christmas gifts. Please don’t wrap them. They will then be distributed by the 
Salvation Army. This is always a wonderful event, and we look forward to 
seeing you.  
 
Carols! 
Our Village Carol Service is on Sunday December 19th at 6pm 
All welcome! 
On Friday December 17th at 9pm the Christmas Carols singalong will be held 
in the White Hart, Olveston, led by St Mary’s Choir. Come along and have a 
sing! 
 
Christmas Tree Festival  
We will be having a Christmas Tree Festival at St Mary’s again this year. If 
you would like to donate and decorate a tree that would be brilliant! They can 
be erected from Monday December 13th and the display will be up until 
Christmas, so come and have a look! There is obviously no charge to visit the 
display, but donations to the charity ‘Young Carers’ would be appreciated.  
For more details contact Debbie on 01454 613273 
 
Advent Windows  
Our living advent calendar will start being lit from December 1st 
We hope you enjoy them! 
 
1. Waypoint, New Road, Olveston  
2. 19 The Green, Olveston  
3. 19 Orchard Rise, Olveston  
4. Travalan, New Road, Olveston  



Page 34 Page 35

For further information please contact us on:

Build without planning permission

Quality design service from 
concept to completion

Planning, construction drawings and 
contract administration service 
tailored to suit you

Domestic, CommeDomestic, Commercial ,
and Sustainable Architecture. 

Experienced working with 
Listed Buildings

Build your dream home in your 
garden

Development Advice and Appraisal

3D 3D Visualisation Servicesinfo@gsharchitects.co.uk
www.gsharchitects.co.uk
Almondsbury, Bristol 

07780 000220

Tel: 07887 652358 
   Jed’s N.E.A.T. Services 
            (Nose Everything About Technology) 

 

Technology brings us together and makes life easier.  But…….. 
 What should you buy? 

How does it work? 
And what if anything goes wrong? 

 

Phones / laptops / tablets / TV’s / Smart home systems. I can…….. 
• Help you choose what’s right for you 

• Teach you how it works 
• Fix existing ‘tech’ problems 

 

 HOME VISITS – VIRTUAL REMOTE ASSISTANCE – PERSONAL SHOPPING 
  

PRICING POLICY – Please pay me what you think is fair – SIMPLE JJ 
 

ABOUT ME 
Jed Williams – I’m 16 years old, live locally & have had my own business for over 3 years 

Email: me@jedwilliams.co.uk     Website: myneat.co.uk     Tel: 07887 652358  
 

Tel: 07887 652358 
   Jed’s N.E.A.T. Services 
            (Nose Everything About Technology) 

 

Technology brings us together and makes life easier.  But…….. 
 What should you buy? 

How does it work? 
And what if anything goes wrong? 

 

Phones / laptops / tablets / TV’s / Smart home systems. I can…….. 
• Help you choose what’s right for you 

• Teach you how it works 
• Fix existing ‘tech’ problems 

 

 HOME VISITS – VIRTUAL REMOTE ASSISTANCE – PERSONAL SHOPPING 
  

PRICING POLICY – Please pay me what you think is fair – SIMPLE JJ 
 

ABOUT ME 
Jed Williams – I’m 16 years old, live locally & have had my own business for over 3 years 

Email: me@jedwilliams.co.uk     Website: myneat.co.uk     Tel: 07887 652358  
 

 

 

 

 

5. Foxleaze, Haw Lane, Olveston  
6. Holly Cottage, New Road, Olveston  
7. Sedgley, The Street, Olveston  
8. 3 Green Court, Olveston  
9. The Wesley Rooms, Tockington  
10. 12 Orchard Rise, Olveston  
11. 47 Laxton Close, Olveston  
12. Holly Cottage, Church Hill, Olveston  
13. 9 The Crescent, Old Down  
14. Churchill Cottage, Vicarage Lane, Olveston  
15. Hawthorn Cottage, Haw Lane, Olveston  
16. 24 Orchard Rise, Olveston  
17. Little Grange, The Green, Olveston  
18. Alma House, Tockington Green, Tockington  
19. 14 The Crescent, Old Down 
20. Corner Cottage, Elberton Road, Olveston  
21. 30 Orchard Rise, Olveston  
22. 13 Orchard Rise, Olveston  
23. Ashley, Haw Lane, Olveston  
24. St Mary’s Church, Olveston  
 
 
 
 
 
 
NEAT half page advert 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Page 36 Page 37

Billy Cook
WJC Plumbing & Tiling

07748 085 920
wjcplumbing@outlook.com

Bathroom & Wet Room Design & Installations

Tiling    General Plumbing    

Kitchen Installation    Plastering
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Computer support and 
solutions for the home 
and business user.

How can we help? Tel: 01454 281 500 Web: www.eccomputers.co.uk
IT Support/Repairs   Office Equipment   Print Solutions   Telecoms   Cyber Security   Managed Services   Software/Database applications

PC/laptop repairs
Virus removal
Wifi/broadband issues
Sponsors of Olveston FC

49 The High Street, Thornbury, BS35 2AS

PHYSIOTHERAPY





CHIROPRACTIC





PODIATRY





CHIROPODY


"Optimise your Health"





Please Enquire:




Tel: 01454 528608


Email: info@optimuscp.com


Web: optimuscp.com


 

Olveston Parish 
Council 
                      Pat Savage   
     

 
Monthly Full Council Meetings 
Monthly meetings continue to be held at Olveston Parish Hall in Tockington. 
As previously reported, this is to comply with social distancing requirements 
and to ensure that members of the public who wish to attend can do so in a 
safe environment. At no point has the Parish Council made a decision to 
vacate the Queen Alexandra Memorial Pavilion. 

 
Local Community Grants 
The Council is pleased to report that the following Grants were made during 
the six months ended 30 September: 
 

 1st Olveston Scouts.                                       £400                                                                                 
 Olveston United Football Club.                       £810 
 Old Down Cricket Club.                                  £850                                                          
 Friends of Castle School.                               £1,560 
 Friends of Marlwood School.                          £1,350 

                                                                             
 

Queen’s Platinum Celebrations 
Her Majesty the Queen will celebrate seventy years on the throne in June 
2022. The nation will enjoy four days of celebrations at the beginning of the 
month. South Gloucestershire Council is making available a grant of £50,000 
in total to fund the celebrations in the various Parishes. The Council, along 
with organisations within the Parish, is now compiling a list of events to take 
place over the long weekend. If you have any thoughts or ideas or indeed wish 
to get involved, please contact martin.gibson@olvestonparishcouncil.gov.uk  

 
Village Bus Stops 
Most of our Parishioners are aware that there are three bus stops in the 
villages - one at Old Down, on the Crescent, one alongside the Green in 
Tockington and one on the main road in Olveston. Whilst the Council is 
responsible for the overall maintenance, the job of cleaning and generally 
overseeing the condition of the stops rests with a very industrious caring trio of 
Keith Lazell, Ann Trott and Pat Ward. Both Keith and Ann are now stepping 
down having both given some twenty years of caring. We would now like to 
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Free Quotes

Radiant heating
Boilers

Radiators
Plumbing

LPG, natural gas, oil

Domestic
Commercial
Breakdowns/ call outs
Servicing
Installations 
Warm air heating

www.edgeheatingandplumbing.com info@edgeheatingandplumbing.com

JC 4x4 Ltd  SPECIALIST IN LANDROVER
SERVICE • REPAIR WORK • DIAGNOSTICS • MOTS • OTHER VEHICLES WELCOME

CALL JAMES: 01454 261067 / 07966 086447

recruit two new Parishioners. We pay a small annual stipend currently £95. If 
you are interested, please contact pat.savage@olvestonparishcouncil.gov.uk 

 
Olveston School 
Whilst Remembrance Day will have been honoured with parades and wreath 
laying services, the school became very involved in showing their 
appreciation. The photograph below shows the very artistic decoration of the 
school gates.  
 

 
 

Season’s Greetings 
On behalf of the Council, John Hughes, Chairman, and all Councillors wish 
our Parishioners a very Happy Christmas and a Prosperous New Year. 
 

 
 
Banner advert XL 
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Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk
Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk

Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk

BBeeaauuttyy  aatt  tthhee  BBaarrnn  
  

44,,GGrreeyy  GGaabblleess ,,   VViiccaarraaggee  LLaannee,,   OOllvveessttoonn  
FFoorr  aappppooiinnttmmeennttss  tteelleepphhoonnee  NNiiccoollaa  oonn    

0011445544  220011771177    
  

 

 	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
 
 

 

Jessica Manicures 
 

GELeration Nails 
 

Shellac Nails 
 

Jessica Pedicures 
 

Spray Tanning 
 

Waxing 
 

Ear Piercing 
 

Eyelash Perming 
 

Eyebrow Shaping 
 

Eyelash tinting  
And more…. 

Evening appointments available 
 

Gift vouchers available 

LOCAL TO ALMONDSBURY
T: 01179 692817
M: 07974 088147
E: breed.bins@yahoo.co.uk

Commercial and Domestic Skip Hire 
& Aggregate Supplies

BREED BINS
Skip Hire Ltd

BREED BINS
Skip Hire Ltd

Olveston & Tockington 
Tennis Club 

“Your local tennis club, next to Olveston Parish

hall” 

Make 2021 the year to get back 
on court. 

Coaching for all ages. 
Fabulous clubhouse with changing 

facilities, kitchen, TV and table tennis. 

Call Martin 07720509653 

Everyone welcome 

www.ottctennis.co.uk

South Gloucestershire Council fund 
a not-for-profit loan scheme for homeowners 

and landlords*.

We understand the expense of maintaining 
your home and we work with you to take the 

stress out of funding repairs, improvements or 
adaptations.

We see you as an individual, not a credit score. 
Our knowledgeable team of advisers will guide 
you through the process of applying for a home 

improvement loan.

For a no-obligation assessment 
or more information visit 

www.lendology.org.uk or call 01823 461099

Heatherton Park Studios, Bradford on Tone, Taunton, TA4 1EU

*subject to eligibility
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NEIL VIZARD
01454 419108

	Window	Cleaning
07976		694744		-	0117	9085794	

M. Gray	Window	Cleaning

Family	run	business	for	over	25	years	
experience	working	in	the	Almondsbury,	

Olveston,	Aust	areas	-	and	nearby.	

Email:	mgwc1@hotmail.com	

Yours Faithfully      Christ the King, Thornbury 
                                              Father George Malecki 
 
Things happen to people - moments in time that have the most profound of 
consequences for ever. Those moments may be the briefest of time, or they 
may last years, leaving us changed forever. One of the reasons life can never 
be the same again is that they force us to re-evaluate our priorities. It has 
been said that on their deathbed no one has ever been heard saying: “I wish 
I’d spent more time at the office”. What has been heard, time and again, are 
the words: “I wish I’d spent more time with my family”. 
 
Some people manage to recognise the true priorities before it is too late. 
Those who were living in the time of Noah in the Bible were so caught up in 
their daily activities that they were neglectful of the inevitable consequences of 
the lifestyle they followed and were overwhelmed by those consequences. 
Had their priorities been different, they would have seen the warning signs 
long before and would have changed their ways before it was too late. 
 
As each Advent comes around, marking the beginning of a new church year, 
we are challenged to look again at what is important to us and, in re-
evaluating, to re-direct our energies and our focus on things of true 
importance. If we live our lives with a sense of purpose, and a wholehearted 
dedication to God’s Kingdom, then we will be undaunted and unshaken should 
the unexpected catch us unawares. 
 
Saint Paul, in his letter to the Romans, gives us the wake-up call we need as 
we begin this season of Advent. Now is the time, he urges us, to wake up from 
our lethargy and laziness - to get up out of the ruts we get in to. Now is the 
time to be alert. If we do not continually change and re-direct our focus, then 
when tragedy does strike, the effect is all the more painful and devastating. 
 
This time of preparation for the coming of the Christ-child at Christmas is a 
wonderful opportunity for us to rediscover what our lives are really all about. In 
our workplaces, in our homes, in our communities, let us reflect and again ask 
ourselves: what are the things dearest to our hearts? And let us this Advent, 
re-focus our lives and initiate the necessary action in the light of what we 
discern. 
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Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience

Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience
Independent Stairlift Specialist

01454 413748 07833 318722
www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience

Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience

• Free	local	delivery
• Free	assembly
• Free	disposal	of	your	bed

Divans	/	Mattresses	/	Ottoman	&	Wall	beds	/		
Memory	foam	&	latex	mattresses	/	Beds	made	
to	measure	/	Pine,	Metal	&	leather	beds		

Open		Tuesday	to	Friday:	9am-5pm	
												Saturday:	10am-3pm	

Visit	our	showroom:	The	Old	Post	Office	
26a	Gloucester	Road,	Rudgeway,	Bristol,	
BS35	3RY	(by	the	speed	camera)	

01454	617	277	or	07887	853479	

Your advert could be 
here and reaching 
1,500 households

Contact Bernard 
meetingpointadvertising@

gmail.com

Church News 
ST MARY the VIRGIN, OLVESTON 
Dec 5 9.30am 

6pm 
Holy Communion  
Advent Carol Service, 
Dedication of the Church 
Tower, followed by wine and 
canapés. 

Revs Bone & Lloyd 
Rev David Moss 

Dec 12 9.30am 
4.30pm 

Matins BCP 
Salvation Army Toy Service 

Rev David Moss 
Rev David Moss 

Dec 19 9.30am 
 
6pm 

Morning Prayer 
 
Carol Service 

Paul Harrod & 
Janet McBride 
Paul Harrod 

Dec 24 4pm 
11.15pm 

Christingle 
Midnight Mass 

Rev David Moss 
Rev Ann Lloyd 

Dec 25 9.30am Christmas Gift Service Paul Harrod 
Dec 26 9.30am Carols and Communion.  

No sermon. 
Rev David Moss 

Also, every Wednesday at 10am, Holy Communion usually with Rev Ann 
Lloyd. 
Contact: Rev David Moss, 01454 415190; email: mossds@gmail.com 

CHAPELRY OF ST JOHN, AUST 
Dec 12 10am Morning Prayer Trevor Cook 
Dec 24 11.15pm Midnight Mass Trevor Cook, David 

Bone 
Contact: Trevor Cook, 01454 618442   
Church Wardens: Jenn Dickens 632312 & Clive Roberts 632238  
 
 
Holiday Home advert 
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ST MARY DE MALMESBURY, LITTLETON-ON-SEVERN 
Dec 12 3pm Carol Service Mrs Tracey Black 
Dec 25 9am Christmas Gift Service Rev David Moss and 

Mrs Tracey Black 
Contacts:  Tracey Black 417660 & Tim Pyper 416422 /07802 419451         
 
AUST EVANGELICAL and LITTLETON EVANGELICAL CHURCHES  
Contact: Danny Bamfield 01454 419324 e-mail danny@thebamfields.co.uk  
 
ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST, ELBERTON 
Dec 12 9am Morning Prayer Mrs Judith Heybyrne 
Dec 14 7.30pm Carol Service Mrs Judith Heybyrne 
Dec 25 9am Christmas Gift Service Rev David Bone and 

Mrs Judith Heybyrne 
Contacts: Judith Heybyrne  616725 and John Gunnery 413225 
 
OLVESTON AND TOCKINGTON METHODIST CHURCH 
Dec 5   10am Tock Ch Morning Worship led by Mr Colin 

Blenkinsopp 
Dec 12   10am Olv Ch Carol Service led by Rev Simon Edwards 
Dec 19   10am Tock Ch Morning Worship led by Mrs Rosalie Doyle 
Dec 25 10.15am Tock Ch Short Christmas Day Celebration Service 

led by Mr Adam Biddlestone 
Dec 26   No Service 
Contact: Rev Simon Edwards 418176, email: 
simon.edwards@methodist.org.uk 

THE VINE House of Prayer, Pilning Street, Awkley BS35 4HL 
Meeting at 11am every Sunday and on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of each 
month at 2.30pm.  
Contact: Mike and Barbara Matthews, tel. 07512 917229 or email: 
thevine_awkley@hotmail.com  
 
 

THE OASIS CHURCH, OLD DOWN 
Services at 6.30pm every Sunday. All are welcome. 
Contacts Jenny Parfitt jennyparfitt@ymail.com & Sue Tett  
stett56@hotmail.co.uk 

RC CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING, Thornbury  
Mass on Sundays at 9.30 and 10.30am 
Tel 01454 412223,  www.ctk-thornbury.org,uk     
 
SOCIETY OF FRIENDS (QUAKERS), Thornbury  
Contact: Brian Hawkins, hawkinsb863@gmail.com  01454 854867 
 

Events in December. 
 
Monday 6 December, Monday Movies at St Mary’s, 7.30pm 
1st and 3rd Thursday 9.00-1.30, Thornbury Farmers’ Market. 
Monday 6 December, Severn Vale Flower Club social event, 2pm, St 
Mary’s Church Hall, Thornbury. 
Saturday 11 December, Christmas Market, Dawes’ Yard, 3pm 
Tuesday 14 December 7.30pm WI Christmas Party. Contact: Angela on 
615222 
Sunday 19 December, Santa Bike-Sleigh in Olveston from 5.30pm 
Monday 20 December, Monday Movies at St Mary’s, 7.30pm 
Coffee Morning every Tuesday at 10.30 at Daldry Gardens lounge. 
Coffee Shop every Thursday at St Mary’s Church Olveston, 9-12 in Term 
Time and 10-12 in school holidays. 

 
Contact details for any clubs or organisations in the Meeting Point area can be found in the Meeting 
Point Directory on the community website: www.olvestonandaust.com.  If you would like to update your 
organisation’s details, please email: meetingpointsecretary@olvestonandaust.com 
 
Advertisements Neither Meeting Point, its editor, nor management committee accept any responsibility 
or give any guarantee in case of any dispute or claim as to quality, condition or delivery of commodities 
or services advertised in this magazine. It is not to be taken that publication implies recommendation.  It 
is always advisable to check prices when ordering goods or services.   
Views expressed by contributors are not necessarily those of the editor or Meeting Point magazine 
Copyright Meeting Point 2021.  Copyright remains with the author(s) and Meeting Point.  No part of this 
publication may be reproduced or transmitted in any form without the prior permission of the copyright 
owners.                           Meeting Point is printed by Motion Printing Ltd. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A truly local independent estate agency with over 40 years of experience and with unrivalled 
knowledge of the property market within Thornbury and South Gloucestershire.  

Our caring sales business is based on our reputation, honesty and integrity. 
 

Please contact: Rowena Moncrieffe  
for further details… 

     14 The Plain, Thornbury 
Tel No: 01454 858007 

www.bondsofthornbury.co.uk 
enquiries@bondsofthornbury.co.uk 


